Birch Bay Steering Committee Minutes

For Wednesday, December 6, 2006
at Birch Bay Bible Community Church
7039 Jackson Road

Chairman Kathy Berg called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.

Steering Committee members present were: Kathy Berg, Doralee Booth, Earl Listabarger, Dr. Frank Oldrich, Vic Cantelmo, Sandra Stillion, Carol Sandvig, Tom Vuyovich, Pauline Nefcy, Patrick Alesse, Kelvin Barton, Doug Robertson, Ellen Shea, Ted Morris, Natalie Pacheco and Mike Abendhoff.  Thirty four (34) guests signed in.  Jo Slivinski of the non-UGA neighborhood of Birch Point has submitted her resignation.  
Special guests in attendance were:  Dennis Rhodes, Assistant Director of Planning and Development for Whatcom County, Roland Middleton, Special Projects Manager, Linda Peterson, Manager for long range planning, and Samya Lutz, a part-time planner who will work with the Design Guidelines subcommittee.

· The September 27, 2006 Minutes were approved as corrected noting that State Park Reach representative Ted Morris was present.

· The October 25, 2006 Minutes were approved as corrected by inserting the word Minutes in the 3rd paragraph after September 27, 2006.

Kathy Berg thanked BP for snowplowing roads after the recent snowstorm.

Public Comments:  None

Special Projects Manger, Roland Middleton reported on the many on-going Birch Bay projects as follows.

Birch Bay Watershed Stormwater Management Plan:

· The Whatcom County Council unanimously adopted the Birch Bay Watershed Stormwater Plan which is receiving statewide attention.  

· Assistant Director of Public Works, Bruce Roll is working on establishing the stormwater special district and hiring a watershed keeper.

Shoreline Enhancement/Restoration Project:

· Philips/Williams and Assoc. completed the first phase of the feasibility study having met with the shoreline owners explaining the project and asking for input and feedback.

· The 2nd phase will be the preparation and presentation to the shoreline owners of alternatives that will meet the needs of the shoreline owners and the project.

· The 3rd phase will present the project to the larger Birch Bay Community.

Design Guidelines/Town Center Project:

· Northwest Collaborative consultants held 2 workshops with the Birch Bay community in October.  Information was collected on design preferences and sites for a town center.

· The next public meetings will be in February to study the alternatives and designs presented by NW Collaborative for a town center for Birch Bay.

Transportation Plan:

· The Transpo Group consultants have been hired to do a countywide concurrency plan.

· The Transportation element of the Birch Bay Plan will also be updated.   

Other Projects:

· Park Review

· Trail Plan

· WTA Transit hub

· Public restrooms

· Elementary school

· Post office

Dennis Rhodes, Assistant Director of Planning and Development presented the draft Request for Proposal for a Feasibility Study for the Incorporation of Birch Bay.  Executive Pete Kremen has set $100 thousand aside for the study.  Dennis asked those present to review the draft RFP and send their comments to drhodes@co.whatcom.wa.us .  Consultants will be hired in January and the project will need expanded public involvement. Members of the audience offered some suggestions followed by a short discussion.

Chairman Berg announced the next dates the implementation subcommittees are to meet.  Berg also announced that Gerald Larson, a member of the Marine Resources committee has been appointed to the WA State Crab and Fish Advisory committee.  Gerald noted that recent water samples collected in Birch Bay have tested above the standards which is not good.

The next Birch Bay Steering Committee meeting will be on Wednesday, January 24, 2007.

Chairman Kathy Berg adjourned the meeting.   

Respectfully submitted,

Doralee Booth, Secretary
With some details provided by Kathy Berg
